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The 1st Study Abroad First Step Program in China Takes Place!

KU Top Global University Project strongly encourages our students to go abroad. The Study Abroad First Step
Program mainly targets first-year students who have never been abroad and aims to raise their interest in long-
term study abroad programs. From September 8 to 15, the Study Abroad First Step Program in China took place
for the first time. Ms. Mami Kondo of International Affairs Office, who played the main role in planning the
program, visited China to supervise a party of KU students.

The eight-day program was planned in cooperation with Kanazawa University Beijing Office which was
established last October and our partner universities, Beijing Normal University and Tsinghua University, and
offers a reliable support system. Its objective is to deepen the understanding of Chinese history by visiting the
world heritages in Beijing and Xi’an, and to promote cultural exchange with local students. This time, 16 students
(4 from School of Humanities, 1 from School of Economics, 4 from School of Regional Development Studies, 3
from School of International Studies, 1 from School of Electrical and Computer Engineering, 1 from School of
Natural System, 1 from School of Medicine and 1 from Graduate School of Human and SOCIO Enwronmental

Studies) participated. Exchange with Local Students

Amazing World Heritages There are many opportunities to

One of the features of this program is that you interact with Chinese students in this

can visit numerous historical spots of Beijing  program. Particularly in Xi’an, one

and Xi‘an. Especially, | recommend you the Chinese student is assigned to one

Great Wall Box House (Beijing). It has been Japanese student, and spend most of
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s “With Xidian University students”
both Japanese and Chinese students teaching each other about

still see how it was a
long time ago. Also,
you'll be impressed
by the detailed work
of the Terracotta

“the Great Wall Box House”

their University life, language and so on for so many times.
Noodle Land, Xi’an

Did you know over 100 types of noodles are served in Xi’'an?
We had so many noodles, including Xi’an’s famous Biangbiang
(flat shaped, made from wheat) and Liangpi (served cold, made

Army (Xi’an).
New English Advisor

The English Learning Advisor system started last
year provides support for the students to improve
TOEIC scores on a one-to-one basis. We welcomed
Mr. Shimbo as a new advisor from last September.

<Message from Advisor Shimbo>
I’'m Takafumi Shimbo, an English study adviser for the students of
Kanazawa University. Reasons and purposes for learning English
may vary based on individual student, but you are equally given
the chance to have a sense of achievement and fun of using
English. I'm very happy to support you with all my ability so that
you can achieve your goal.

<Application for TOEIC Program is Now Open!>

Want to get a higher score on TOEIC? Want to interact with
international students? Want to increase your speaking ability? We
have a good news for you! Application for TOEIC Program Ezgim

is now open! * For detail -

s~

Mr. Takafumi SHIMBO

registration|
http://fliedu.ge.kanazawa-u.ac.jp/2017program/ E| s

from rice). The next program will run in September 2018.

Briefing Session for Study Abroad!

On October 3 and 4, KU-SGU Student Staff
hosted “Briefing Session for Study Abroad” at
Kakuma campus. The session was organized
for the students who wish to study abroad in the
future to have an opportunity to grasp the rough
idea of and proceed to the
next step to plan their study
abroad. In the first half of the
event, the participants
listened attentively as the
students who participated in “Picture from the event”
study abroad programs shared their
experiences. In the latter half, the participants
talked freely with the speakers in a friendly
atmosphere. We hope that the students who
participated in the event will go abroad in the
near future.

|~

If you are interested in “KU-SGU Student Staff,” please emall us at <sgu@adm.kanazawa-u.ac.jp>!
International students are welcome to join us!
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